To:    Branch Chairs, Vice Chairs, Secretaries & Convenors

          Family Court SEC (for info)

Cc:   NEC Co-Reps

          Napo Officers and Officials 

Please find attached another joint union letter sent today to Sodexo. The letter asks the company to pause the TUPE consultation in its 6 CRCs in relation to the potential move of CRC staff to the Sodexo Shared Services Centre in Salford. 

At the unions’ request, and as reported in BR 35/2015, Sodexo agreed earlier in the week to pause the consultation over redundancies, in light of the need for the company to offer voluntary redundancy on the terms of the NNC enhanced voluntary redundancy (EVR) scheme. This letter asks Sodexo to also extend the pause to the TUPE consultation. This is because the issues of TUPE and EVR are inextricably linked, as the unions’ letter makes clear.

FAO Napo Sodexo Reps:

In light of the above, Sodexo CRC Reps are advised to inform their CRC that until the unions have had a satisfactory response to the letter from Sodexo, you wish to see a pause to the local consultation over TUPE transfers. Please advise members to not take part in any 1-2-1 consultations until advised further by their union. You may make the letter available to members and to your CRC.

Any enquiries arising from this circular should be referred to Ranjit Singh (rsingh@napo.org.uk).

IAN LAWRENCE                 RANJIT SINGH

General Secretary              National Official

APPENDIX 1 overleaf
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JTU 10-15
HARBHAJAN SINGH BRAR







HR Director 

(By e-mail)

24 April 2015 

Dear Harbhajan,

Sodexo CRCs: consultation over TUPE transfers to Sodexo Shared Services
Firstly, thank you for the meeting on Monday this week and for your subsequent confirmation that each of your 6 CRCs would put on hold their consultation over potential redundancies, pending you clarifying the application of the NNC enhanced voluntary redundancy (EVR) scheme to any leavers. 

Since our meeting on Monday, we have received the attached letter from Michael Spurr at NOMS, which confirms that the MOJ shares our understanding of the entitlement of our members to the EVR scheme, should any of your CRCs declare voluntary redundancies for the lifetime of the contracts.

On a related matter, which we really should have discussed at Monday’s meeting, we ask that the ‘pause’ to consultation over redundancy be extended to any consultation over potential TUPE transfers of CRC staff to the Sodexo shared service centre in Salford. The reason for this request is directly connected to your current inability to be able to confirm that Sodexo will honour the EVR scheme; namely, that if staff are in scope of the TUPE transfer, but are not able to relocate to Salford, then naturally we would expect Sodexo to seek to redeploy them locally, or offer them EVR, subject to the necessary consultation at CRC level. 

We look forward to hearing from you in relation to this request. In the meantime, we are advising our branches, representatives and members to ask for a pause to the TUPE consultation, pending your response to this letter.

Yours sincerely

Ian Lawrence
  Ben Priestley
      David Walton
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